
M I N U T E S

ADHOC VENDING MACHINE SUB-COMMITTEE meeting of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:
Saturday, April 25, 2015
PLACE:
Ho`opono Conference Room
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, Hawaii  96817

PRESENT:

1. Sub-Committee:  Joel Cho, Kyle Aihara, and Stan Young
2. Members:  Ivy Galariada, Don Patterson, Gerry Lonergan, Norm Ota, Ron Flormata, and Dane Alani
3
Ho’opono:  VRA Albert Perez, BEP Manager Kat Fujimoto, VFS Susan Chong and Kyle Laconsay, and Secretary MJ Andres
4. Guests:  DAG Lori Wada and Gail Sakamoto
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Joel called the meeting to order at 10:03 a.m.
OLD BUSINESS:

1.
HFD and Harbors Placements:  VFS Susan reported that Coke provided a list and that 50% of the HFD installations are complete.  Another list needs to be revisited and reassessed by May.
Regarding the harbors, there was a placement at Pier 11 last Monday and Pier 2 is scheduled for placement by next week.
Joel noted that they look forward to seeing how the harbors do, that it should be one of the better locations.  He suggested we follow up in a month or two to ensure everything’s going ok and we’re getting good service.  He noted we’re fortunate to be in that location and hopefully someday we’ll have a facility there.
He thanked former VFS Bruce for starting this and VFS Susan for follow-up work with obtaining proper permits.

2.
Missing Machines from Spreadsheet (Kauai, Kona Hospital, etc.):  VFS Susan reported that during their visit to Kauai, they did their own assessment at a few of the sites.  Some of the removals were valid due to low footprint, one was questionable.  She engaged Pepsi to get a universal contract for Kauai and have them conduct a follow-up assessment to see if they can possibly add two or more at the airport location.
The issue with the cargo at Lihue Airport is that management didn’t want to pay the electrical.  Joel commented that they shouldn’t be permitted to sell beverages; they’re there to sell cargo.  The SLA will follow-up after Pepsi completes their assessment.

Regarding Kona, Joel asked if there were any updates on Kekumu and Laulani Apartments because these machines just disappeared from spreadsheet.  He added they were good machines and Maunaloa is still filling them.  BEP Manager Kat said that we will ask our attorney general to research on housing because we are also having issues here on Oahu; we need to see what priority we have on properties that the state leases out.
DAG Lori agrees.  She noted they were having a lot of problems with Hawaii Public Housing Authority (HPHA) over KPT because their DAG advised them and excluded the vendor during the renegotiation process.  Our DAG retorted that the permit is indefinite as long as it remains state property.  She added that politics plays a big role, the previous governor backed KPT which makes us lose sympathy; the new governor has other issues on his agenda and is more focused on fiscal responsibility.  She will keep SLA updated on this issue.
Regarding Kona Hospital, Joel reported that at their last attempt to make contact, he and former VFS Bruce were late for an appointment so the contact person wasn’t available.  Maunaloa was instructed by the hospital to remove the vending because they didn’t like the aesthetics of the machine.  He noted that the machine at the hospital was a Pepsi machine advertising the bottle at $1, however, the machine was dispensing cans.  He added that the same problem with Maunaloa’s service is occurring in Kona.
Joel asked why vending machines were being removed from the spreadsheet.  BEP Manager Kat responded that Account Clerk Janis was removing machines that didn’t show activity; she’s instructed Janis to keep the machines listed so we can follow-up on them.  Joel noted that Maunaloa had an extensive list, but it’s gotten shorter and stated that no machine should be removed from the spreadsheet unless we can confirm that the machine is no longer there or is not our property.
3.
Status of Transferring Unassigned Machines to Coke on Oahu and Pepsi on Big Island and Kauai:  Kyle asked for the status on transfers.  BEP Manager Kat reported that she signed the Coke agreement for HFD and asked Coke to draft another agreement to cover all machines on Oahu.
Regarding Pepsi, BEP Manager is to research and report back to the committee.

BEP Manager Kat asked what if there’s a need for a snack machine.  Joel responded that it was addressed in several meetings and they prefer beverage; but if they’re that concerned about it, we can ask if they’re interested in placing a facility in that location if there’s a strong need for snacks and other items.

Joel expressed his concern that considering the large amount of machines that Aloha Vending (formerly Oahu Vending and Amusement); the return is approximately only $10 a month.  Pepsi and Coke on average are about 5-10 times higher.
Norm asked if the vendor can ask to change the vending machines inside the Post Office.  BEP Manager Kat responded that the machine belongs to the vendor who has the right to change the machines.  If they don’t allow it, the SLA will step in and help.
Don suggested that Norm analyze it.  Don shared that he had a bad experience with Oahu Vending, had the machines removed back in Liliuokalani Building, and sales went up a little.  
Joel noted he’s not in favor of getting rid of the machine unless it’s competing with you right outside your store.  However, if it’s on a different level you can duplicate yourself and place signage on the machines to advertise that you have more beverages and items in your store.  All vendors have the right to change or get rid of vending machines if they’re not happy with the service.
Reference Coke and Pepsi contracts, VFS Susan suggested that we commit them to a response time and installation time frame.  Also, there may be instances they can’t install because of circumstance such as Coke is not able to supply TSA location because delivery trucks can’t go up the ramps.
BEP Manager Kat suggested for unusual circumstances, if the committee approves, program will consult committee chair for action.

Kyle will follow-up with Coke.

Joel noted that before the transfer of vending machines from third-party vendors to Coke and Pepsi, we need to get the agreements in place.
BEP Manager Kat noted she prefers to have agreement with a better percentage.  Also, commissions are higher if exclusive.  Joel says the transfer is to increase revenue and get better service.
Kyle agreed that the commissions on exclusive are generally higher, but there’s also an issue of accountability.  Even for non-exclusive, the commissions with Coke and Pepsi are higher than Oahu Vending.  Coke’s and Pepsi’s accountability standards are also higher.  He added that the goal is to get away from third-party suppliers.

BEP Manager Kat noted for clarification:  the agreement that the program is trying to develop with Coke and Pepsi is to give Pepsi first option on Kauai and all of Big Island; and Coke on Oahu.  The sub-committee agreed to a term of 5 years.  BEP Manager Kat asked if the sub-committee can present the terms to the regular committee.
DAG Lori recommended that the terms be brought up to the committee because the unassigned commissions affect the RSRA funds, which affects all vendors.

BEP Manager Kat suggested having Coke and Pepsi draft their agreements for presentation to and review by the sub-committee, which will then go to full committee for ratification.

Kyle expressed his discord because of the lengthy process.
Joel suggested that Pepsi and Coke submit their agreements 2 weeks from today, the SLA will distribute and announce their intentions to sign the agreement at the May 30 meeting, and DAG Lori will review.  The members will have 2 weeks to review it and if anyone has a problem with it, the committee won’t sign it then.
DAG Lori supports Joel’s idea because it would save time and streamline the process, but noted that she will lack any input from vendor as to whether or not agreement is good.

BEP Manager Kat noted, as agreed to by the sub-committee, as follows: as soon as SLA receives agreements, 1) SLA will distribute to both sub-committee and regular committee, 2) solicit comments to go to DAG Lori, 3) with goal to have final by May 30.

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
How to Proceed with Continuation of Honolulu City and County Settlement Agreement:  VFS Susan reported that the request to update City &County to make final determination of identifying feasible sites has been pushed back to September.  Program asked Coke to validate the remaining list by end of May.
Kyle asked what the determination for installation of vending machines is.

DAG Lori noted that our burden is to identify which sites are feasible.  The City & County will then determine whether or not they agree on feasibility.  The City is more favorable than before; they want to know more why we want to install.  She added that there’s a provision in the settlement agreement that reads “should circumstances change once feasibility has been determined.”  If circumstances change, it will move and change with the times and allow for expansion.
The September deadline is to complete determination of feasibility for the rest of Oahu.  Due to staffing shortage, BEP Manager Kat noted that program asked Coke to help with the determination and they agreed to.
2.
New Placement of Machines at TSA Facility:  Discussed earlier under Old Business, Item 3.  VFS Susan noted that another issue with TSA is their door is literally ADA standard at 32”, however, the standard coolers are 36”.  Oahu Vending is trying to work this issue.  Kyle responded it can and has been done before, just get a smaller machine.
She added that Tanikai installed a beverage machine installed at Lahaina Police Department on April 16 and they’re working to get snack machine in by the first week of May.
3.
Review of First Quarter Spreadsheet for 2015:  Joel expressed his concern that there are only 4 machines now versus 8-10 machines at one time at the Oahu Transit Center, which were doing well at about $200 per machine.  BEP Manager Kat apologized she wasn’t aware that vending machines were being removed from the spreadsheet and will address this and look into specific machines.
Kyle asked that because of limitation with time and resources, will it be possible for them to visit the sites of concern to find out why they’re not doing well or where are the machines.
Joel agreed it will be a good idea to spend some time to review the older spreadsheet.
Kyle noted that he would like to inquire about installing credit card readers on good producing machines.
Joel asked what airport is Avis and Budget because it’s listed under Pepsi-Hilo.  He recalls there was an issue with program not receiving commissions from Avis and Budget in Kona which was being serviced by Pepsi.  This may be the resolve.  BEP Manager Kat will follow-up.

The sub-committee agreed that program make it a priority to transfer machines at Kona Airport from Maunaloa Vending to Pepsi.
Joel inquired about commissions from Pepsi for Hilo Hospital and asked to make sure that commissions should be going to the vendor.
VFS Susan reported on the logistics for TSA as follows:

●
17,000 sq. ft.
●
Lunch room located on 3rd Floor; Guy Teshima of 
Coke determined trucks not able to go up ramp

●
45 employees

●
Monday through Friday, 6:30am-5:00pm

●
Approximately 20 visitors daily

●
currently sitting with Oahu Vending

Kyle noted that the information available on the spreadsheets is okay.

Joel asked that the totals be verified because he noted an unusual amount on one of the report.

NEXT MEETING:
To be announced.
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 11:41 p.m.
Transcribed by:
MJ Andres, Secretary
SBB/Employment Section

